From: Knapman, David Sent: 04 July 2011 12:21
To: Planning
Subject: Wincote Cow Lane Steeple Aston Ref: 11/00114/F
Dear Sir/Madam, 

I would like to register my objections to the above proposed development on the following basis: 

· My main concern is traffic & the impact on the local area both during & after construction: 

· During construction - I would be interested to understand which route construction traffic would take to the site. Access options are via either North Side, Paines Hill or the single track road in from North Aston: 

· North Side - very narrow in places, past a number of old properties that could suffer with 'vibration' & a number of young children live along that road. There is also often cars parked along for the church. 

· Paines Hill - again narrow, with a reasonably dangerous blind summit at the narrowest point. 

· Road in from North Aston - mainly single track & goes past the pre & primary schools. 

· I believe all options would cause more disruption than is reasonable for residents to be expected to live with & is simply too dangerous for children living in this part of the village. Whilst obvious, Cow Lane is a dead end & at the point in question, narrowing into a lane - again, children live & play down there. 

In summary, I feel very strongly that that the safety of children & residents generally, would be compromised. 

· My secondary concern is the impact on the character of the surrounding area. It feels to me that a property of this size & character, amongst character cottages, is not a suitable suggestion & would alter the character of the area. Whilst probably not relevant, I am also concerned that separate gardens have been suggested - this is clearly out of character & leads me to wonder if there are plans to have 6 separate individuals living in the property - again increasing the volume of traffic. 

Many thanks 

David Knapman 
Randolphs 
North Side 
Steeple Aston 
Oxon 
OX25 4SE 

